
Bill 1301

Members of the House Human Services Committee,

My name is Curtis Kadrmas, District 8. I support this bill and ask the committee for a Do Pass on
bill 1301. It is with deep sadness that this is upon us to consider such matters but it would seem
that there is an agenda to destroy what is good and natural for our children. It would seem that
those we believe are trying to help educate our children outside of the home are trying to
influence our children to do irreparable harm to themselves without the consent of their parents
or guardians. Peer pressure, incorrect and obscene adult influence can indeed influence a child
into thinking physical alterations are ok (after all they are only children, minors) and further they
should not tell their parents, this is wrong. Adults have a huge influence on children and it needs
to stop.  What impact will there be to future relationships and families? Please support a do
Pass on 1301.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your service to the state of
North Dakota.


